[image: image1.jpg]



CITY OF PONDERAY
REGULAR
MEETING MINUTES
MAY 2ND  2016
MAYOR STEVE GEIGER CALLED THE MEETING TO ORDER AT 6:00 P.M.

PRESENT: MAYOR STEVE GEIGER, COUNCIL MEMBER KUNZEMAN,  COUNCILMEMBER LARKIN, , COUNCILMEMBER ENGEL
ALSO PRESENT: CHIEF HUTTER, ATTORNEY MARSHALL,  ENGINEER OLSON AND CLERK WARREN
ABSENT: PLANNER BRUBAKER 
THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE WAS RECITED.
CONFLICTS OF INTEREST AND/OR DISCLOSURES: 

Mayor Geiger acknowledged conflict of interest and disclosures statement.
AMEND AGENDA:  To add the acceptance bid to Earthworks Northwest for the Triangle Drive/Bonner Mall  Bike-Ped Path under streets.

Councilmember Engel/Larkin.  Roll Call vote.  All voted in favor.   Motion approved.     

CONSENT AGENDA:  

A. Approve Minutes of April 18th 2016, Regular Council Meeting 

B. Approve Bills and Acknowledge Treasurer's report
Motion to approve consent agenda 
Councilmember Larkin/Kunzeman.  Roll Call vote.  All voted in favor.   Motion approved.     
DEPARTMENT REPORTS/UPDATES: 
MAYOR: Mayor Geiger mentioned that Chief Hutters retirement party is this June 3rd at the Ponderay Events Center.
Quality Maintenance has completed the street striping. 

Mountain High will be repairing the roof for one hundred fifty dollars ($150.00) 

SPOT ridership for the first three months there have been 20,578, they have driven over 38,900 miles

CLERK: Clerk Warren gave an accounting of the Bed Tax.
 
POLICE: Chief Hutter would like to transfer his cell phone and his line to his personal account when he retires.  

Councilmember Kunzeman asked if there is anything to the rumor that Sandpoint will be taking over our police.   

Chief Hutter responded that Sandpoint has been fielding calls for Ponderay with no compensation.  Ponderay needs to figure out what we are going to do staff wise.

Mayor Geiger responded that he wants to squelch any rumors.  We are trying to hire people and it is tough to attract and hire people if they think that our department is on unstable ground.  From his perspective, He doesn't feel that he will ever dismantle our police department ever.  I know we have issues with trying to hire and retain officers.  We have been approached by Sandpoint.  He wants to make sure that everybody knows that our department is going to stay solid and we are not going to dismantle it.  We do have issues at times where we cannot cover our City 24/7 obligation.  What we may consider is to cover Sandpoint's costs for covering for us, in the future is we are short handed.  

Council agrees not to change anything at the Police department. 
STREETS/PUBLIC WORKS: Engineer Olson gave an update on the Schweitzer Cut-Off Road/Sand Creek Bridge.  We received  a draft situation and layout report for three different bridge options.  The three options were: concrete girders, concrete arch and manufactured steel culverts sections.  The lowest construction cost estimate was the concrete girders.  The estimated construction costs range from 1.97 million to 3.73 million.   


Bid from Earthworks Northwest was the low bidder at $443,000  for the Triangle Drive/Bonner Mall  Bike-Ped Path.  
Motion to approve bid for Earthworks Northwest for the Triangle Drive/Bonner Mall  Bike-Ped Path for $443,028.
Councilmember Engel/Larkin.  Roll Call vote.  All voted in favor.   Motion approved.     


Engineer Olson wanted to know if the council would like us to go out for a Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP). They have opened up for an opportunity to apply for this money again.  He would like to submit two applications; #1. to construct a multi-use pathway beginning at the end of the byway spur that goes up into the Anvil property, extending as far as we can along State Highway 200 within the maximum allowable project limit for the grant which is $500,000.  #2. Some things around the McNearney Park area to include completing the storm drain work.  Providing for sidewalk on the connector between Kootenai Cut-Off Road and DuStarr. Paving the gravel pathway along DuStarr and looping back to KCOR along the drainage corridor.  

Councilmember Engel asked if we did receive the grants do we have a little leeway to come up with the match  money.  Engineer Olson replied correct and that the match would be 7.34%.  


Mayor Geiger asked when you do the pathway at 200 as far as you can go, it is a real tough crossing at Eastgate, would there be any way to add some type of a crossing.  Engineer Olson said that he needs to have a conversation with property owner at Anvil and with UP for construction easement along the railroad.  What we would like to do is build the pathway on the north west side of the right-of-way because we see that there is going to be some corridor improvements there, probably in the next ten to fifteen years, that would very likely not coincide with where we think the trail would be.  What we would like to do is push the trail to the north western side of the right-of-way which would require that we grade back along there.  Councilmember Engel said that it is one of our priorities to have safe pathways for all modes of transportation.  There will be a workshop for these grants. 


There was some discussion on the street striping.  


Councilmember Larkin asked about the first turn from Bonner Mall Way into Yokes.  There was discussion on having flags, like at Jack in the Box in Sandpoint, that fold when run over and can be taken up in the winter. That say Exit only.  Engineer Olson needs to talk to Yokes and Pizza Hut first.  Then he will talk to IHD to see if they would do this if we pay for materials.  


Chief Hutter mentioned that Schweitzer Plaza, coming out to Hwy 95, when they constructed it they made the road nice and wide up to the intersection where the crosswalk is and there is a six foot jog to the left to get onto the highway that isn't marked very well, there are no barricades there.  So if you drive up onto the right hand shoulder you either drive into gravel, almost like a ditch as the road veers left.  It would be nice if there was something there to taper people over until they are in the lane where they are suppose to be.  The stop sign is way back too.  
ORDINANCES, RESOLUTION, PROCLAMATIONS, CONTRACTS: 

A. Resolution #2016-5 updating City Personnel policy.  Discussion, PTO?  Tabling resolution until next meeting.


B. Joint Powers agreement for SPOT: Mayor Geiger appointed Carol Kunzeman to the board for Ponderay.  The Board is going to set the payment structure for the individual City's on a per capita basis.  
Motion to approve: Councilmember Kunzeman/Engel.  Roll Call vote.  All voted in favor.   Motion approved.     

Councilmember Engel/Larkin to adjourn.  All in favor. 
Meeting adjourned 6:50 p.m.  
_______________________________
                                  ____________________________
City Clerk/Treasurer Su Warren  


Mayor Steve Geiger
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